## FJC BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING HIGH-LITES

## INFORMATION SERVICES OFFICE

Dr. Walter G. Jarrell was re-elected Chairman of the District Board of Trustees of Florida Junior College at Jacksonville at the JULY 1, 1981 BOARD MEETING. In the annual reorganization session, the trustees also re-elected Mrs. Peggy C. Friedmann their Vice-Chairman for Duval County and elected Mr. Robert E. Williams as Vice-Chairman for Nassau County. Mr. Williams' election filled a vacancy created by the death last December of Mrs. Sarah P. Sova. Dr. Jarrell, a member of the Board since July, 1977, has served as Chairman since 1978. Mrs. Friedmann was appointed to the Board in July, 1975 and has served as Vice-Chairman for Duval since 1978. Mr. Williams was appointed to the Board in April, 1978. Other members of the Board from Duval are Mr. Kenneth L. Johnson, Mr. A. Noody Lewis and Mr. Leonard L. Mosby Jr.; from Nassau, Mrs. Diane B. Carver and Mrs. Betty P. Cook. The Board decided to hold its regular meetings during 1981-82 at 4 p.m. on the third Wednesday of each month, except that the next session will be at the South Campus on July 22. The Board was also told that it would likely be able to hold its first meeting in the

College Administration Building under construction on State Street in February.

A 1981-82 operating budget of \$40,316,768 — containing salary and benefit increases averaging 10.34 percent overall — was approved by the Board. The increases add \$3,164,483 to the budget, which includes \$30,015,018 for personnel costs, \$9,598,176 for current expense, and \$703,574 for capital outlay. The salary and benefits increases average 12.4 percent for full-time career employees; 9.67 percent for full-time faculty, and 7.93 percent for full-time administrators. Ms. Rosanne Hartwell, Director of Personnel, said that salary computation sheets for career employees and administrators will be mailed on Wednesday, July 8 and for faculty on the first day of the Fall Term.

In personnel matters, the Board was advised by the administration that Ms. Mary Lynn Lyle has been assigned as Director of Alumni and Governmental Relations; Mr. Joseph R. Wallace as Director of Military Programs, Kent Campus, and music Professor Karen Armel as coordinator of the Program for Academic Excellence.